
 
 
 

Every Student Thriving 
 

28 February  2025 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
This week I hand over the briefing to Mr Ballantyne who thought it would be great to share 
with parents and carers the experience of visiting Number 10 Downing street with Year 8 
students: 

“Year 8 Students Visit 10 Downing Street 

On Friday, 31st January, a group of our Year 8 students had the incredible opportunity to 
visit 10 Downing Street as part of the prestigious Lessons at No. 10 initiative. Accompanied 
by four members of staff, the students stepped through the iconic black door and into the 
heart of the British government, where they experienced a truly memorable day. 

The visit began in the State Dining Room, where Mr Clarke delivered an engaging and 
interactive lesson on Winston Churchill. Students explored Churchill’s leadership during 
World War II, his famous speeches, and his lasting impact on Britain. The session sparked 
lively discussion, with students demonstrating impressive knowledge, curiosity, and 
thoughtful contributions. Following the lesson, the group embarked on a guided tour of 
Downing Street, learning about its rich history, famous residents, and daily operations. 
They explored rooms where major decisions shaping the country have been made, gaining 
a unique insight into the workings of government. 

A highlight for many was the chance to meet Larry, the Chief Mouser, who has been a 
Downing Street resident for over a decade. Students were delighted to see the famous 
feline in his home, adding an extra special touch to the experience. 

Throughout the visit, our students represented the school exceptionally well. They showed 
great enthusiasm, respect, and impeccable behaviour, making a fantastic impression on 
the staff at Downing Street. Their insightful questions and keen engagement were praised 
by the organisers, and it was clear they made the most of this unique learning experience. 

This once in a lifetime visit provided students with a deeper appreciation of British history 
and government. We are grateful to the Lessons at No. 10 team for hosting such an 
inspiring and educational experience, and we are incredibly proud of our students for their 
exemplary conduct throughout the day.” 

This is another fine example of the lengths that staff will go to create great opportunities for 
our students to enrich their thinking and spark their curiosity.  

On another note can I remind parents and carers to ensure the uniform code is followed 
accordingly. This year has seen a marked improvement but we have noted, of late,  a small 
group of girls wearing excessive jewellery and not wearing their blazer to school. The 
uniform is about promoting equality and a business oriented mindset, so we would 
appreciate your continued support in ensuring that the code is followed as your 
son/daughter steps out into the fresh morning air! 

Take care - Ian Brierly & Kareem Ballantyne 
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REMINDERS & NOTICES 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
GCSE Additional mocks​ ​ ​ ​ ​ -​ ​ 10 March 
Year 9 Consultation Evening​ ​ ​ ​ -​ ​ 13 March 
Year 7 Consultation Evening​ ​ ​ ​ -​ ​ 27 March 
End of Spring Term ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ -​ ​ 4 April (2.55 finish) 
 
WORLD BOOK MONTH 
 
World book month begins on Monday 3rd March. We are very 
excited to be celebrating reading for pleasure as a school community 
for a full month. As part of the celebrations, all pupils will be given 
the first 10 minutes of every lesson across the curriculum to read for 
pleasure. Please remember that a reading book is an essential part 
of the school equipment, and every pupil should have a reading book 
with them at all times. They will definitely need it next week! 
 
CURRENT VACANCIES 
 

●​ Learning Support Assistants 
●​ Business Studies Teacher 
●​ Cover Supervisor 
●​ Student Support Officer 

 
Please check our website for further details here. 

 
SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION 

 
 
If parents have any concerns about this 
practice or, believe that any young person 
at John Colet School might be at risk, then 
please do contact one of the members of 
our Safeguarding Team via  
 
safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk 
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https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for practical tips 

 
TOOLED UP - PARENT SUPPORT 

Ready - Respectful - Responsible 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yEHxy2cvGiplbe4A-1biBJtl-gomX04o/view?usp=drive_link
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This Saturday marks Zero Discrimination Day 2025. Founded by the United Nations, 
it promotes inclusion and equality in all UN member countries, and the right of 
everyone to live a full and productive life. 

The day highlights the need to combat inequalities of all kinds: gender, age, health 
status, sexual orientation, race and class. 

At Tooled Up, celebrating diversity is a key part of our work with parents and 
schools. Our resources are aimed at encouraging acceptance and helping 
children understand themselves and the different groups in the world around 
them. 

If your child hears or experiences prejudicial language, are they equipped to 
challenge it? We share tips in Supporting Your Child to Step Away From and 
Challenge Harmful Talk in Their Peer Group. This resource also includes useful 
advice for parents whose children are using denigrating language towards 
groups of people. 

For those with primary aged children, we spoke to Vese Aghoghovbia, founder of 
Philly and Friends who explained the importance of younger children 
encountering diverse toys and stories in everyday life. Listen to Vesa in this 
webinar Representation in Early Years Toys and Books. 

It is important for children to be accepting of “non traditional" families be that 
their own or that of their peers. Our activity Fantastic Families is a wonderful way 
to open a conversation and explore different family types with primary aged 
children.  

the online world. 

 
 
 

RAMADAN 
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https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/article/supporting-your-child-to-step-away-from-challenge-and-prevent-harmful-talk-in-their-peer-group
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/article/supporting-your-child-to-step-away-from-challenge-and-prevent-harmful-talk-in-their-peer-group
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/video/representation-in-early-years-toys-and-books-philly-and-friends
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/activity/fantastic-families
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COMMUNITY EVENTS  
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Aylesbury United FC will be hosting their annual Community Day on Saturday 22nd March 
2025 when The Ducks play Kidlington FC in our Southern League fixture (3pm kick off).  There 

will be some family fun and child-friendly activities within the ground from 1.30pm and at 

half time, as well as the football match itself.  

It will be free entry for all those who complete the registration form (linked below). 

The venue is The Meadow, Amy Lane, Chesham, HP5 1NE, which is where Aylesbury United 

FC currently play their home games, as we have been homeless and playing out of town for 

the last 19 years.  

Please find below a link where more details about the Community Day can be found including 

how to register for free entry. Registration will close at midnight on 18th March 2025.  

https://aylesbury.football/events/register-now-for-free-entry-to-the-2025-aylesbury-united-co

mmunity-day 

Register now for FREE entry to the 
2025 Aylesbury United Community 
Day 

This season's Community Day will take place on 
Saturday 22 March 2025 (Non League Day) when we 
welcome Kidlington to The Meadow (Amy Lane, 
Chesham, HP5 1NE) for our Pitching In Southern 
League Division One Central match. 
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https://aylesbury.football/events/register-now-for-free-entry-to-the-2025-aylesbury-united-community-day
https://aylesbury.football/events/register-now-for-free-entry-to-the-2025-aylesbury-united-community-day
https://aylesbury.football/events/register-now-for-free-entry-to-the-2025-aylesbury-united-community-day
https://aylesbury.football/events/register-now-for-free-entry-to-the-2025-aylesbury-united-community-day
https://aylesbury.football/events/register-now-for-free-entry-to-the-2025-aylesbury-united-community-day


 
 
 

Every Student Thriving 
 

 
COMMUNITY SUPPORT 
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JOHN HAMPDEN VACANCY 

 

The John Hampden School Wendover  

Midday Meals Supervisor Vacancy  

We have a vacancy from March 2025 for a Midday Meals Supervisor   

Working hours would be 12 noon – 1.30pm Monday to Friday (7.5 hrs per week) term time  only. The 
applicant would preferably have some experience of working with children,  however this is not 
essential as full training will be given.   

Start date: as soon as possible in March 2025   

Closing date: Monday 31st March 2025  

The salary will be Bucks Pay Range 1A.5 (£23,104 Pro rata, £11.98 per hour)   

If you are interested in this post please call the school office on: 01296 622629 or email:  
office@jhampden.bucks.sch.uk to receive an application form.   

Please return completed applications as soon as possible. Suitable candidates may be  interviewed 

before the closing date and John Hampden School Wendover reserves the right  to withdraw the 
position if an early appointment is made.   

Safeguarding Statement   

The successful candidate will have due regard for safeguarding and promoting the welfare  of 
children as stipulated by the Child Protection Policy. Safer recruitment procedures are  in place and 

any appointment will be subject to satisfactory references and statutory   
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